NORWICH

T O W N S H I P

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Charles Wm. Buck Michael D. Cope Larry Earman

2010 TRUSTEE MEETINGS

MAY 3, 12:00 PM

MAY 17, 6:30 PM

JUNE 7, 12:00 PM

JUNE 21, 6:30 PM

JULY 6, 12:00 PM

JULY 19, 6:30 PM

MEETINGS ARE HELD AT:

Norwich Township Safety Services Building 5181 Northwest Parkway

If you have questions, please call (614) 876-7694.



THINK SPRING...

THINK GREEN

FACT: Recycling a glass jar saves enough energy to light a 100-watt light bulb for four hours.

FACT: Recycling an aluminum can saves enough energy to run a television set for three hours.

FACT: For every one million sheets of paper not printed, 85 pulp trees are saved.

Local Waste's recycling program makes it easy for all of our residents to recycle. All recyclable materials are collected together in a truck and then separated at a recycling center. This eliminates the need for residents to separate recyclable items. To assist Local Waste in effectively collecting recyclable items, place all recyclable items loosely in bins that are clearly marked as "recyclable". Do not bundle or bag any recyclable materials.

Local Waste will provide free recyclable bins to our residents. If you would like to receive a recycling bin, please see below:

Norwich Township residents who reside in the unincorporated areas: Contact Local Waste at (614) 409-9375 to schedule your bins to be delivered to your home within 7-10 business days.

Norwich Township residents who reside within the City of Hilliard:

You may pick up a recycle bin from the City of Hilliard Municipal Building located at 3800 Municipal Way during normal business hours.

RECYCLABLE ITEMS:

Aluminum, steel, and tin cans
Glass food and beverage containers
Newspapers, inserts, magazines, and phone books
Corrugated cardboard
Brown paper grocery sacks

Plastics #1 (HDPE) and #2 (PETE) – look for these markings on plastic items

NON-RECYLABLE ITEMS:

Plastic grocery bags are not recyclable. Return them to your grocery store.

Contaminated cardboard, such as greasy pizza boxes, are not recyclable.

Waxed cartons that hold liquids such as milk, cream, and juice.

Paper that is food contaminated, oil soaked, or plastic laminated are not recyclable.

Pet food bags, food wrappers, and sanitary products are not recyclable.

Glass windows and glass dishes are not recyclable.



2010 SAFETY DAY MAY 15

Safety Services Building 5181 Northwest Parkway, 9:00AM to 3:00PM

COME JOIN US, FOR A DAY OF ENJOYMENT AND EDUCATION

the HILLIARD POLICE DEPARTMENT, would like to cordially invite you, the public into our home for the day. This event is a joint effort of both departments to provide an open door showcasing the services we provide, as well as many other services within the community. Our mission is to provide a day of enjoyment and education to our residents. This event will take place on May 15, 2010 at the Safety Services Building located at 5181 Northwest Parkway in Hilliard between the hours of 9:00AM and 3:00PM. We are not only asking you to attend but also to participate in the numerous activities planned throughout the day. There will be health/wellness displays, live training events, public wellness checks, a community D.U.M.P. program for unwanted medications, and an appearance of a MedFlight helicopter. The Spirit of Safety Day is completely free with refreshments, gifts, and door prizes.



SAFETY DAY ACTIVITIES

- **HPD/NTFD STATION TOURS**
- **EOUIPMENT DISPLAYS**
- NTFD/HPD AUTO EXTRICATION (Demonstrations including theft)
- 🍑 HPD K-9 UNIT "BRIX" (Demonstrations)
- **NTFD ROPE REPELLING** (Demonstrations)
- NTFD EMS SKILLS (Demonstrations)
- PUBLIC WELLNESS CHECKS (Blood Pressure, Glucose)
- MEDFLIGHT HELICOPTER
- **HEALTH/WELLNESS DISPLAYS** (Red Cross, Hospitals, Homeland Security, C.E.R.T. and many more)

A FREE DAY OF ENTERTAINMENT **GIFTS, REFRESHMENTS AND** DOOR PRIZES

D.U.M.P. (Dispose of Unwanted Medications Properly)

- **HPD FIREARMS TRAINING** (Simulator for Adults Only)
- **HPD FATAL VISION ACTIVITY** (Alcohol and Substance Impairment)
- **MOVIE THEATER** (Popcorn and Strategy on Safety)
- **KIDS ACTIVITIES** (911 Simulator, Firefighting Simulator Safety House, Bicycle Rodeo & more)



www.norwichtownship.org for more information



PRSRT STD
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
COLUMBUS, OH
PERMIT NO. 8766

Norwich Township 5181 Northwest Parkway Hilliard, Ohio 43026

(614) 876-7694

Board of Trustees

Charles Wm. Buck, *Chairman* Michael D. Cope, *Vice-Chairman* Larry Earman, *Trustee*

Administration

Wayne A. Warner, Administrator Mildred Brooks, Administrative Assistant

Road/Cemetery Department

Steve Montgomery, Road Superintendent/Cemetery Sexton Mike Johnson, Asst.Road Superintendent/Asst.Cemetery Sexton 3225 Dublin Road Hilliard, Ohio 43026 (614) 876-2236

ORC 9.03 Allows for Public Funds to be used for newsletters

Fiscal Office
Jamie Miles, Fiscal Officer
Ellen Woodford, Assistant Fiscal Officer

Fire Department
Dave Long, Chief
Robert Kaufman, Assistant Chief

ROAD PROJECTS UPDATE

Schirtzinger Road: As the result of preliminary examinations and comments from residents in the Schirtzinger Road area, Norwich Township, the Franklin County Engineer's Office, and the City of Hilliard are planning an in-depth study of the Holcomb Ditch watershed. The study will examine the effect of recent residential and commercial development on Holcomb Ditch's ability to handle storm water runoff. Improved storm water management is an important preliminary stage in developing plans to improve Schirtzinger Road without changing the rural character of the area. The examination of Holcomb Ditch and nearby drainage will likely delay major roadway improvements until the 2011 construction season. In the meantime, Norwich Township will make temporary improvements to keep Schirtzinger Road in a safe condition.

Northwest Parkway: American Recovery and Reinvestment funds are being used to upgrade Northwest Parkway between Leap and Avery Roads. In addition to providing more and better access to the Franklin County Fairgrounds, the project will also improve the response of public safety vehicles from the Safety Services Building. The project is being administered by the City of Hilliard's Engineering Department and will be completed in two phases over the next year. The first phase is scheduled to begin this spring. Access to the fairgrounds and the Safety Services Building will be maintained throughout the project.

MEMORIAL DAY SERVICES PLANNED AT WESLEY CHAPEL CEMETERY

Memorial Day is a federal and state holiday observed on the last Monday of May. In 2010, it will be observed on May 31st. Formerly known as Decoration Day, the holiday commemorates men and women who died while in the military service. First enacted to honor Union soldiers of the American Civil War, it was expanded after World War I to recognize all military personnel who have sacrificed their lives for their country.

American Legion Memorial Post 614 will hold a Memorial Day Service at Wesley Chapel Cemetery, 3225 Dublin Road, on Monday, May 31st at 11:00 AM. If you have any questions regarding this service, you may call the American Legion Memorial Post 614 at (614) 876-4238 or the Wesley Chapel Cemetery Sexton at (614) 876-2236.

www.norwichtownship.org